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Introduction 

 

 

 

 

Climb aboard the virtual homeschool bus as we travel to New York 

City.  Our destination…the Statue of Liberty.   

Just like a real fieldtrip, you will need to set aside one school day 

to complete this virtual fieldtrip.   

Purchase a folder with three brads for the notebooking pages. 

Complete the activities in any order, but we suggest beginning with a 

formal learning time as you go over the Background Information and 

then gathering around the computer for the Off We Go, Virtual 

Tour.  Next, visit the Museum and read the Fun Facts.  Complete 

the Notebooking Pages and then have a Lunch Break.  Complete the 

Activities and Crafts after lunch. 

At the end of this fieldtrip we hope that you feel like you’ve 

actually visited to the Statue of Liberty!   

 

Buckle up! 
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Background 

One night back in 1865, some Frenchmen were in Paris having dinner.  
The dinner was hosted by a man named Laboulaye.  The men began 
discussing their leader, Napoleon Bonaparte, and how he differed from the 
democratic government in the U.S.  They decided they wanted to build a 
monument to American freedom.  One of the men in this group at dinner 
was a thirty-one year old sculptor named Frédéric-Auguste Bartholdi (bar-
TOLE-dee).  He liked the idea so much that he couldn’t get it out of his 
mind.  Bartholdi wrote that Laboulaye's idea, "interested me so deeply that 
it remained fixed in my memory."  Bartholdi’s idea was to create a lady 
holding a burning torch.  

Who was Frédéric-Auguste Bartholdi?  

Bartholdi was a painter and sculptor.  His first commission for a public 
monument came when he was 18.  He was asked to make a statue for his 
hometown showing one of the leaders in Napoleon’s army who were from 
that town.  Bartholdi created a 12 foot statue.  After that, he was 
commissioned more and more to do public monuments.  He already loved 
to make his monuments big, but after visiting Egypt and seeing the 
pyramids and sphinx, his work shifted from “simply grand to colossal.” 

Later, in recalling his conversation with Laboulaye during the dinner party 
some years prior, Bartholdi remembered Laboulaye telling him, “Go to see 
that country…Propose to our friends over there to make with us a 
monument, a common work, in remembrance of the ancient friendship of 
France and the United States.  If…you find a plan that will excite public 
enthusiasm, we are convinced that it will be successful on both continents, 
and we will do a work that will have far-reaching moral effect.” 

Bartholdi decided to travel to America and try to get support for his statue.  
He took a sketch and a model of his idea.  Though the idea was well 
received, no one was willing to offer the money to help build it.  Back in 
France, fundraising efforts began.  Money was raised to begin work on the 
statue. 

Here’s what Bartholdi said about his experience to America: 
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"The picture that is presented to the view when one arrives in New York is 

marvelous, when, after some days of voyaging, in the pearly radiance of a 

beautiful morning is revealed the magnificent spectacle of those immense cities 

[Brooklyn and Manhattan], of those rivers extending as far as the eye can reach, 

festooned with masts and flags; when one awakes, so to speak, in the midst of that 

interior sea covered with vessels... it is thrilling. It is, indeed, the New World, 
which appears in its majestic expanse, with the ardor of its glowing life."  

New York Harbor was the perfect locale, he added, since it was "where people get 

their first view of the New World." Continuing, he said, "I've found an admirable 

spot. It is Bedloe's Island, in the middle of the bay... The island belongs to the 

government; it's on national territory, belonging to all the states, just opposite the 

Narrows, which are, so to speak, the gateway to America." 

His trip across America filled him with amazement. He wrote, "Everything in 

America is big ... Here, even the peas are big." 

Source:  http://www.ohranger.com/statue-liberty/history-statue-liberty 

Building the statue: 

Bartholdi chose Gaget, Gautheir and Company as the foundry that would 
construct the sculpture.  The technique they would use was called, 
repousse.  This technique involved hammering sheet metal inside a mold.   

The skeleton for the statue was designed by a famous engineer named, 
Alexandre-Gustave Eiffel, best known for designing the Eiffel Tower.    

In 1876, the 30-foot arm of the statue of Liberty was shipped to 
Philadelphia.  For 50 cents, visitors could climb a steel ladder to the 
balcony of the torch.  This created quite a bit of excitement among 
Americans.   

Fund Raising: 

More money was needed to continue work on the statue.  Fundraising 
efforts included a lottery and even selling signed and numbered clay 
models of the statue both in France and America.  By the end of 1879, 
approximately $750, 000 had been raised.      

http://www.ohranger.com/statue-liberty/history-statue-liberty


6 | P a g e  
 

In America, fund raising was going on to pay for the pedestal that the 
statue would need to sit on.  Perhaps the greatest effort was made by 
Joseph Pulitzer who owned The World newspaper.  He agreed to publish 
the name of everyone who made a contribution to the statue.  He wrote, 
“The World is the people’s paper and it now appeals to the people to come 
forward and raise the money [for the statue’s pedestal].  The statue was 
paid for by the masses of the French people.  Let us respond in like 
manner.”  Money poured in from pennies from children’s piggybanks to 
dollar donations from widows.  It all added up.  In fact, 120,000 people 
contributed and over $100,000 was raised (which exceeded the goal of 
$100,000 the newspaper had set)!  

The Statue of Liberty Arrives: 

In 1884, the statue was finished.  On June 15, 1885, the statue arrived in 
American in 214 wooden crates. It had been broken into 350 pieces. 

General Charles P. Stone was the chief engineer in charge of the entire 
project (foundation, pedestal and reassembly).  Architect Richard Morris 
Hunt was selected to design Liberty’s pedestal. 

The Statue of Liberty is Unveiled: 

A public holiday was declared on October 28, 1886, for the unveiling of the 
Statue of Liberty.  More than 1 million people lined the streets of New York.  
A huge parade passed through the streets.  Wall Street was the only 
business open on this day.  As the parade passed, boys in the offices 
began unreeling spools of tape for the stock ticker – a machine that 
stamped financial data on strips called ticker tape that record the ‘ticker.’  
The air was filled with these white streamers.  This is where the famous 
“Ticker Tape Parade” was born.    

For pictures of a Ticker Tape Parade visit: 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ticker-tape_parade 

Bartholdi and his wife were there for the unveiling.  In fact, Bartholdi was in 
the head of the statue and, when given a signal, pulled a cord which 
unveiled the statue’s face for all to see.  At the unveiling, Bartholdi said 
simply, “The dream of my life is accomplished.”   

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ticker-tape_parade
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The Statue of Liberty & Immigration: 

The Statue of Liberty sits at the harbor in New York where immigrants of 
northern, southern, and eastern European countries would come into the 
United States.  They would arrive at Ellis Island.  The Statue would “greet” 
these immigrants as they came into the country with hopes and dreams of 
a better life.   

The Statue of Liberty is more than a monument. She is a symbol of 
freedom to millions around the world.  

Emma Lazarus wrote a poem entitled, “The New Colossus.”  Part of this 
poem is inscribed on the base of the Statue of Liberty. 

http://www.libertystatepark.com/emma.htm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.libertystatepark.com/emma.htm
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Off We Go – Virtual Tour 

 

Take a virtual tour: 

Gather around the computer and visit the following sites which will take you up 

close and personal to the Statue of Liberty! 

 National Park Service Virtual Tour – a 360-degree panoramic view, videos, 

pictures and sounds. 

http://www.nps.gov/stli/photosmultimedia/virtualtour.htm 

 Statue of Liberty Light Show 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NYvDReH7dLs 

 There are 354 stairs that wind through the inside of the statue.  If you’re up 

for it, take 354 steps in place while viewing this video which is a home video 

showing someone actually climbing the stairs and looking out from the 

crown of the Statue of Liberty.  (Caution:  this video is posted on Youtube 

and some of the comments written may not be appropriate for your 

children to read.  Be sure to maximize your screen so only the video is 

showing before gathering the kids around the screen.) 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VrefiD91sFs&feature=related 

 Statue of Liberty Flash Tour 

http://statueofliberty.net/flash/solflashtour_v2.html 

 Audio Tour Sample that you would hear should you visit in person. 

http://www.ellisisland.org/audio/english-sol.mp3 

 

http://www.nps.gov/stli/photosmultimedia/virtualtour.htm
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NYvDReH7dLs
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VrefiD91sFs&feature=related
http://statueofliberty.net/flash/solflashtour_v2.html
http://www.ellisisland.org/audio/english-sol.mp3
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Museum Tour 

The Statue of Liberty has been featured on a number of stamps and coins.  
Visit the following site to see some pictures: 

http://www.statueofliberty.org/Statue_of_Liberty_Postage_Stamps.html 

 

The Statue of Liberty is probably the most photographed monument in the 
world.  Visit the following site to see a picture gallery. 

http://www.statueofliberty.org/Statue_of_Liberty_Picture.html 

 

Statue of Liberty items on display at the Museum of the City of New York: 

http://collections.mcny.org/C.aspx?VP3=SearchResult_VPage&VBID=24U
P1GY9RS32&SMLS=1&RW=1280&RH=895 

 

Ellis Island “Then and Now” pictures: 

http://www.ellisisland.org/photoalbums/ellis_island_photo_album.asp 

 

http://www.statueofliberty.org/Statue_of_Liberty_Postage_Stamps.html
http://www.statueofliberty.org/Statue_of_Liberty_Picture.html
http://collections.mcny.org/C.aspx?VP3=SearchResult_VPage&VBID=24UP1GY9RS32&SMLS=1&RW=1280&RH=895
http://collections.mcny.org/C.aspx?VP3=SearchResult_VPage&VBID=24UP1GY9RS32&SMLS=1&RW=1280&RH=895
http://www.ellisisland.org/photoalbums/ellis_island_photo_album.asp
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Oil on canvas painted by Edward Moran 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:EdwardMoran-UnveilingTheStatueofLiberty1886Large.jpg 

This painting hangs in the Museum of the City of New York.  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:EdwardMoran-UnveilingTheStatueofLiberty1886Large.jpg
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Fun Facts 

 Engineer Gustave Eiffel, who would later design the 

Eiffel Tower in Paris, designed Liberty’s “spine.” Inside 

the statue four huge iron columns support a metal 

framework that holds the thin copper skin. 

 Frédéric-Auguste Bartholdi knew he wanted to build a 

giant copper goddess; he used his mother as the model. 

 The statue—151 feet, 1 inch (46 meters, 2.5 

centimeters) tall—was the tallest structure in the U.S. 

at that time. 

 The arm holding the torch measures 46 feet (14 

meters); the index finger, 8 feet (2.4 meters); the 

nose, nearly 5 feet (1.5 meters). 

 The statue is covered in 300 sheets of coin-thin 

copper. They were hammered into different shapes and 

riveted together. 

 The statue sways 3 inches (7.62 centimeters) in the 

wind; the torch sways 5 inches (12.7 centimeters). 

 Visitors climb 354 steps (22 stories) to look out from 

25 windows in the crown. 

 Seven rays in the crown represent the Earth’s seven 

seas. 

Source:  http://kids.nationalgeographic.com/kids/stories/history/statue-of-

liberty/ 

http://kids.nationalgeographic.com/kids/stories/history/statue-of-liberty/
http://kids.nationalgeographic.com/kids/stories/history/statue-of-liberty/
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Notebooking Pages 

 Background Information - Print out the Background pages in this 

resource and add to your notebook. 

 Create a time line.  Add the following dates/facts.   

You can print out a blank timeline at: 

http://ethemes.missouri.edu/themes/693?locale=en 

1865 – Laboulaye suggests building a monument for America during a 

dinner party. 

1869 – Bartholdi travels to Egypt and sees colossal works such as the 
pyramids and  
            sphinx. 

1871 – Bartholdi travels to the U.S. with his sketch and model of the statue. 

1876 – The torch and forearm of the statue are on display in Philadelphia. 

1879 – Gustav Eiffel is chosen to build the supporting structure. 

1881 – Richard Morris Hunt is chosen to build the pedestal for the statue. 

1883 – Emma Lazarus writes her poem, The New Colossus.” 

1884 – The statue is completed in Paris. 

1885 – Pulitzer begins his plan to raise money & the statue is shipped to 

America. 

1886 – The Statue of Liberty is dedicated in New York Harbor.   

1903 – Words from Emma Lazarus’ poem are added to the base. 

 

 Print this general facts sheet from Enchanted Learning for your 

notebook: 

http://www.enchantedlearning.com/history/us/monuments/sol/printout.shtml 

http://ethemes.missouri.edu/themes/693?locale=en
http://www.enchantedlearning.com/history/us/monuments/sol/printout.shtml
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 Research Report – Learn more about Emma Lazarus who wrote the 

poem, “The New Colossus.”  Some of the lines of this poem are 

inscribed on the base of the Statue of Liberty.   

 

 “The New Colussus” by Emma Lazarus – Print the poem on the 

following page and add it to your notebook. 

 

 Handwriting Copy Work – Use the copy work sheet (after the poem) 

to practice your handwriting and add this to your notebook. 

 

 

 Lapbook Items – Lapbook items can be easily glued onto pages in 

your notebook.  Visit the following site for a great lapbook about the 

Statue of Liberty. (Younger students may want to do the Lapbook 

instead of the Notebook.) 

 

http://www.homeschoolshare.com/lady_liberty.php 

 

 

 

http://www.homeschoolshare.com/lady_liberty.php
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The New Colossus  

Not like the brazen giant of Greek fame, 

With conquering limbs astride from land to land; 

Here at our sea-washed, sunset gates shall stand 

A mighty woman with a torch, whose flame 

Is the imprisoned lightning, and her name 

Mother of Exiles. From her beacon-hand 

Glows world-wide welcome; her mild eyes command 

The air-bridged harbor that twin cities frame. 

"Keep ancient lands, your storied pomp!" cries she 

With silent lips. "Give me your tired, your poor, 

Your huddled masses yearning to breathe free, 

The wretched refuse of your teeming shore. 

Send these, the homeless, tempest-tost to me, 

I lift my lamp beside the golden door!"  

 By Emma Lazarus 
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Activities 

 

Decorate 

Oriental Trading has lots of decorations, crafts, and keepsakes with the 

Statue of Liberty theme.  You may want to order some and decorate your 

home before taking your fieldtrip.  You could use the prizes as “souvenirs.” 

http://www.orientaltrading.com/api/search?Ntt=Statue+of+Liberty 

 

Statue of Liberty Match 

http://statueofliberty.net/activity-center/statue-of-liberty-memory-game/ 

 

Ticker Tape Parade 

Purchase spools of adding machine tape.  Let your children each roll out a 

long strip and decorate red, white and blue.  Toss the ticker tape up into the 

air and watch it stream down much like it did during the unveiling of the 

Statue of Liberty. 

 

Online Statue of Liberty Coloring Page 

http://www.apples4theteacher.com/coloring-pages/flag-day-united-states-

symbols/statue-of-liberty.html 

 

Online Statue of Liberty Jigsaw Puzzle 

http://www.surfnetkids.com/games/statueofliberty-js.htm 

 

http://www.orientaltrading.com/api/search?Ntt=Statue+of+Liberty
http://statueofliberty.net/activity-center/statue-of-liberty-memory-game/
http://www.apples4theteacher.com/coloring-pages/flag-day-united-states-symbols/statue-of-liberty.html
http://www.apples4theteacher.com/coloring-pages/flag-day-united-states-symbols/statue-of-liberty.html
http://www.surfnetkids.com/games/statueofliberty-js.htm
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Crafts: 

 

Statue of Liberty Crown: 

http://familyfun.go.com/crafts/statue-of-liberty-crown-705299/ 

 

Paper Statue of Liberty: 

http://www.edupics.com/craft-statue-of-liberty-3-k4684.html 

 

Torches and Crowns: 

http://www.childfun.com/index.php/holidays/summer-

holidays/independence-day/624-4th-of-july-crafts-a-activities-

independence-day-crafts-and-activities.html?start=2 

 

A Liberty Star:  (advanced) 

http://www.thetoymaker.com/Toypages/20Libertystar/20LIBERTYSTAR.ht

ml 

 

Star Studded Statue: (stamping…for younger children) 

http://www.cereschildcare.com/fourth.html 

 

Statue of Liberty Toy: 

http://toy-a-day.blogspot.com/2010/05/day-164-statue-of-liberty.html 

 

http://familyfun.go.com/crafts/statue-of-liberty-crown-705299/
http://www.edupics.com/craft-statue-of-liberty-3-k4684.html
http://www.childfun.com/index.php/holidays/summer-holidays/independence-day/624-4th-of-july-crafts-a-activities-independence-day-crafts-and-activities.html?start=2
http://www.childfun.com/index.php/holidays/summer-holidays/independence-day/624-4th-of-july-crafts-a-activities-independence-day-crafts-and-activities.html?start=2
http://www.childfun.com/index.php/holidays/summer-holidays/independence-day/624-4th-of-july-crafts-a-activities-independence-day-crafts-and-activities.html?start=2
http://www.thetoymaker.com/Toypages/20Libertystar/20LIBERTYSTAR.html
http://www.thetoymaker.com/Toypages/20Libertystar/20LIBERTYSTAR.html
http://www.cereschildcare.com/fourth.html
http://toy-a-day.blogspot.com/2010/05/day-164-statue-of-liberty.html
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Lunch Break: 

Plan to take a break for lunch during your virtual fieldtrip.  Here are some 

lunch time ideas that would make this fieldtrip extra special. 

 

New York Push Cart Hot Dog (video): 

http://www.5min.com/Video/New-York-Style-Dog-by-Chef-Jill-Houk-9220 

 

Statue of Liberty Cupcakes: 

http://familyfun.go.com/recipes/lady-liberty-cupcakes-685451/ 

 

Statue of Liberty Cake: 

http://www.dailymotion.com/video/xjon40_how-to-bake-a-statue-of-liberty-

cake_school 

 

 

http://www.5min.com/Video/New-York-Style-Dog-by-Chef-Jill-Houk-9220
http://familyfun.go.com/recipes/lady-liberty-cupcakes-685451/
http://www.dailymotion.com/video/xjon40_how-to-bake-a-statue-of-liberty-cake_school
http://www.dailymotion.com/video/xjon40_how-to-bake-a-statue-of-liberty-cake_school
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Sources: 

http://www.ohranger.com/statue-liberty/history-statue-liberty 

http://www.libertystatepark.com/emma.htm 

http://kids.nationalgeographic.com/kids/stories/history/statue-of-liberty/ 

http://www.statueoflibertytickets.com/history/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Internet Disclaimer:  Please be aware that website can change.  The sites included 

in this resource may or may not contain the content that they did when I posted 

them here.  As always, use care when getting on the internet. 

http://www.ohranger.com/statue-liberty/history-statue-liberty
http://www.libertystatepark.com/emma.htm
http://kids.nationalgeographic.com/kids/stories/history/statue-of-liberty/
http://www.statueoflibertytickets.com/history/
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